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Zoning
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July 13, 2023

Dan La Fleur and Lena La Fleur

3440 Meadow Road

Verona, WI 53593

RE: Conditional Use Permit DCPCUP-2023-02599 Withdrawn

Dear Dan and Lena,

This letter is to confirm that the application for Conditional Use Permit Application
# 2599 has been withdrawn by the applicant rendering the application null and void.

The application proposed a small animal boarding facility for 100 pets on the property
located at 3440 Meadow Road in the Town of Middleton.

A new application will be needed in order to pursue future proposals.
Attached is the request to withdraw the application.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (608) 266-9078.

Sincerely,

iR

Roger Lane
Zoning Administrator

Cc:  Barbara Roesslein, Town of Middleton Clerk
Curt Kodl, Dane County Senior Planner
Wade Osterholz, Dane County Zoning Inspector



From: Lena La Fleur <lafleurlenal@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 13, 2023 8:34 AM

To: Holloway, Rachel

Subject: Re: Resolution on Town of Middleton Meeting
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Rachel,

Thank you for the email and phone call yesterday, unfortunately | worked until 8pm and was unable to respond.

The town board meeting was extremely tough and was not the outcome we were hoping for. With this being said, at
this time we would like to withdrawal our petition and we would like to resubmit a new application with some revisions.
When would you need our new materials by in order to get on the soonest agenda?

Let me know if there are other things we need to address in order to resubmit.

Thank you,
Lena La Fleur





